ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
May 16, 2016
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Dennis Hetrick, Board President,  at 5:00  p.m. on Monday, May 16, 2016, in the high school library. 
No public comment was made. 
Minutes of the April 25, 2016 regular board meeting and closed session meeting were presented.   Minutes were approved by consensus of the board.
District vouchers in the amount of $249,035.65, referendum vouchers in the amount of $110,936.80, and activity vouchers in the amount of $17,526.84 were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board new copier leases from XEROX for our elementary and high school copy machines.  The new machines will also print in color along with black and white.  The color printer in the elementary broke down recently so this comes at a great time.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Doug Kane to accept the copier leases with XEROX.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented a contract renewal for TRZ Communications.  This is our Parent Notification System that is used for notification of school closing, delays, and other information.  The cost is the same as last year at $1.40 per student.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the TRZ Communications contract.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the WIAA membership information.  There is no cost to join the WIAA again this year.    A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Joe Mlinar to approve the WIAA membership.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board that the schools property insurance is up for renewal on August 1.  Currently the school is covered by Local Government and Property Insurance, but it is looking like there will be an increase there in excess of 24.9%.  Wisconsin Counties Association, who the school currently has our liability and workmen's compensation coverage with, now has added property coverage.  Mr. Sedlmayr has asked them for information.  Mr. Sedlmayr will bring back information as soon as it is received.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the CESA 11 Carl Perkins Contract.  The school goes through CESA 11 for the Carl Perkins Consortium grant.  There is no cost to the school.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Joe Mlinar to approve the CESA 11 Carl Perkins Grant.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented information to the board on setting school food service prices for the 2016-17 school year.  Food service prices have to increase at least 11 cents to meet federal requirements.  Discussion was held.  Mr. Sedlmayr proposed student breakfast cost $1.35; lunch costs as follows:  Pre-K through Grade 3=$2.35; Grades 4-6=$2.45; and Grades 7-12=$2.50. Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the increase in food service prices as presented for the 2016-17 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  A motion was made by Doug Kane to increase adult meals by 25 cents.  No second was made.  Doug Kane amended his motion to increase adult meals by 15 cents, no second was made, motion died.
Mr. Sedlmayr stated he has received three open enrollment applications in and one application out for the 2016-17 school year.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the open enrollment applications.  The motion carried unanimously.

The next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, June 20, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.  
The yearbook staff was awarded the Jostens 2016 National Yearbook Program of Excellence. Only 350 schools nationwide earned this distinction for spring delivered yearbooks.  Congratulations to Mr. Noll and the yearbook staff.
Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board that Megan Reinhardt was awarded the Kohls Excellence Scholarship.
The building project is coming along.  They are working on getting all the lines tied together on the well field. They expect that to take about three weeks.  Overall, they are ahead of schedule.  The new windows will start being replaced the first week of June.

The Dairyland Power Solar Project is ready.  Mr. Sedlmayr asked them to wait until work on the hill is done to install.  They will be putting in a 12,000 watt solar unit at the school.

The schools of Alma, Pepin, Durand, and Plum City have been approved for a Teach 2 Consortium Grant.  This will include a technology training at the Alma school June 21-23 with Innovative Educators (Naomi Harms).  First day is for all staff, second day for elementary staff and third day for junior high and high school staff.  The group plans on doing more trainings like this in the future.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented to the board letters he received from Mrs. Draxler-Ruff and Mrs. Graff regarding their thoughts on sharing their services with the Pepin Schools.  The Pepin Schools lost their band/music teacher at the end of the school year.  Both Mrs. Draxler-Ruff and Mrs. Graff were in favor of sharing their time between the two schools.  Discussion was held.  Board would like to see how it goes for a year.  Mr. Sedlmayr and Mr. Quinton will have to work out scheduling issues and maybe some compensation for extra time.  The board is in favor of pursuing sharing Mrs. Draxler-Ruff and Mrs. Graff with Pepin Schools.
Dennis Hetrick stated: It is envisioned that the School Board of the School District of Alma will convene in closed session in accordance with WI Statute 19.85 (c)-considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation date of any public employee over with the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercise responsibility.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to enter into closed session.  Clerk Doug Kane took roll call vote, all members voted yes.  Board went into closed session at 6:38 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 7:37  p.m.







__ __approved 6/20/16_____________
Clerk, Douglas Kane
